City of Allison Regular Council Meeting 
Monday, March 11th, 2024
Public Hearing:
Mayor Henrichs opened the public hearing at 5:15 p.m. and asked for a roll call. The council members present were Bangasser, Galey, Henning, Heuer, Stirling. Also present: Trent Stirling, Coby Bangasser, Nicholas Vassios, Mark Bangasser, Isaiah Corbin, Jim Sweeney, Deb McWhirter, Joe Conlon, Janis Cramer, Cassidy Courtney, and Brian Sullivan. The mayor announces that this is the time and place for the public hearing on the status of funded activities for the Allison Wastewater Treatment Plant Project as published in the Butler County Tribune Journal. The mayor then asked the City Clerk, Alexis Wiegmann, if any written or oral objections had been filed by any resident or property owner of the City regarding the status of funded activities for the Allison Wastewater Treatment Plant. Alexis stated that no objections were filed. 

Isaiah Corbin representing INRCOG stated the following: 
A General Description of the Project and its Accomplishments to Date:
The above-mentioned project involves improvements to the City of Allison’s wastewater treatment plant.
The general scope of the project includes the installation of a NitroOx MBBR system ahead of a quiescent cell and ultraviolet disinfection. This includes: fine bubble aeration installed cell 1 & 2; Two 25 hp displacement blowers; Two train MBBR system with two tanks each; Two 20 hp blowers; and ultraviolet disinfection with 2 banks in series with backup generator. 
The project was first developed in response to a needs assessment completed by CGA Consultants, DNR requirements, and engineering reports and was discussed at numerous Allison City Council meetings.
In March 2022, the City submitted a funding application for CDBG funds under the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program as administered by the Iowa Economic Development Authority (IEDA).  The City was awarded $300,000 in CDBG funding from IEDA for this project in the summer of 2022, which was the entire amount requested by the city.  The CDBG funds are being matched to local funds from the city through the state revolving loan fund program.
The economic impact of this project includes reducing rising water rates and ensuring the vitality of the wastewater treatment system.
The project’s location is the City’s wastewater treatment plant, west of town.  The Project Engineer is CGA Consultants; the Prime or General contractor is Boomerang, Inc.; and the CDBG Grant Administrator is INRCOG.
Summary of the Expenditures through March 11, 2024 (through CDBG Draw #4):
The total project budget was estimated to be $3,702,450.  In addition to $300,000 in CDBG funds, the city provided $3,372,450 in local funds.  The table below is a summary of project expenses, through March 11, 2024.
	
	Total
	Matching Funds
	CDBG Funds

	Budget
	$3,702,450
	$3,402,450
	$300,000

	Expended to Date
	$1,130,551
	$1,032,906
	$97,644

	Remaining
	$2,571,898
	$2,369,543
	$202,355



A General Description of the Remaining Work:
· Construction completion on project site.
· Complete and submit necessary reports and financial reimbursement requests to IEDA.
· Continue Davis-Bacon (prevailing wage rate) requirement monitoring implementation.
· Complete IEDA Monitoring Visit of the project.
· Conduct overall CDBG project closeout.
· Complete Project Audit, if necessary.
· 
A General Description of the Changes Made to the Project Budget, Performance Targets, Activity Schedules, Project Scope, Location, Objectives, or Beneficiaries
· Project Budget: To date, this project in considered within its budget, particularly with regard to the CDBG funds and local match.
· Performance Targets: The project is on-target for completion, as scheduled.
· Activity Schedules: The project is on-schedule, with substantial completion being tentatively set for the end of May 2024 (IEDA Contract Expires on May 31, 2025).
· Project Scope: The scope has remained the same as the initial grant application, as defined in the Description above.  
· Location:  The location of the project site has remained as it was originally identified.
· Objectives/Beneficiaries: These have not changed since submittal of the CDBG application. The objective of addressing LMI needs within the City. The project beneficiaries and residents of the City of Allison have not changed since the CDBG application was submitted.

The Mayor then asked for any comments for or against the status of funded activities for the Allison Wastewater Treatment Plant Project as published in the Butler County Tribune Journal. No comments were made. Mayor Henrichs then asked for a motion to close the public Hearing. 
Motion by Stirling with a second by Bangasser to close the Public Hearing. Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  Motion carried.
Regular Meeting:
Mayor Henrichs opened the regular meeting of the Allison City Council at 5:19 p.m.  The council members present were Bangasser, Galey, Henning, Heuer, Stirling. Also present: Trent Stirling, Coby Bangasser, Nicholas Vassios, Mark Bangasser, Isaiah Corbin, Jim Sweeney, Deb McWhirter, Joe Conlon, Janis Cramer, Cassidy Courtney, Brian Sullivan, Shane Carlson, and Ryan Henrichs.  Henning made a motion to approve the agenda with a second by Heuer.  Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  Motion carried.  

Open Forum:  
Council members Jon Heuer and Ron Henning went around the town of Allison and made a list of nuisances to be discussed at the next meeting on March 25th with the City Attorney. 

The mayor stated that the Rehabilitation Center of Allison is looking for donations for their Community Easter Egg Hunt on March 23rd. 

The Public Works guys are going to be fixing the alley way behind the bank. 

The Fire Department would like to utilize the old plow truck that the City has to push the snow away from the doors of the EMS building. 

Consent Agenda:
Motion by Bangasser with a second by Galey to approve the consent agenda as follows:
Approve Minutes from the meeting held on 02/26/2024.
Approve Treasurer’s Report. 
Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  Motion Carried.
   
New Business:	
Fire Chief Shane Carlson discussed with the council that they would like to get a new used fire truck that would be a pumper tanker truck. The amount that they are looking to stay around is $250,000. The current truck that they have has a draw in it and will not start without a battery hooked up to it. If they can get a pumper tanker truck, they will be able to take a higher volume of water to the fires making it more beneficial. At this time, the Council asked the Fire Department to reach out to the townships to let them know what they are looking at and to what they can help contribute; and to look at what money the Fire Department has that they would be able to contribute as well. 

Public Works Director, Trent Stirling, discussed with the Council that he would like to go out for bids for curb and gutter. The Council agreed and would like the bids to be due at 4:00p.m. on Monday April 22nd, so that they can be discussed that night at the Council meeting. 

Deb McWhirter representing Wilder Park presented the updated quotes for the WIFI addition and poles from Dumont Telephone and Tatroe Electric. Dumont Telephone came in at a total of $2,028.60 to install access points for the internet on the new poles and the labor. Then, Tatroe Electric came in at $2,550.00 total for the three new poles that are needed for the WIFI; which came to a grand total of $4,758.60. There was $3,000 figured into the loan that the Park pulled out for WIFI which brings the remaining cost to $1,578.60 that will come out of the Park budget to complete this. 

Motion by Bangasser with a second by Stirling to approve the Park to move forward with the WIFI addition, and to spend the remaining $1,578.60 out of the park budget. Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  Motion Carried.

The Downing Family reunion requested a firework permit for Friday July 26th, so that they could do fireworks out at Wilder Park that night for their reunion. It was decided that a permit would not be granted due to the liability of the Fireworks. 

The action to discuss the Pool was tabled as the City Engineer Jim Sweeney has not yet heard back from the state. 

The funds from the Pool Fundraising Committee that were put into a CD with LSB will be due to renew on 03/23/2024. The Council has decided to make changes on the CD term and move it from a 12 month to a 6 month. The authorized signers will remain the same and stay listed as Alexis M Wiegmann and Cassandra Jo Bangasser.  

The Council was presented with the ICAP insurance renewal for the year. Last year we paid ICAP 39,925.00. This year, the amount that was presented was $53,392.00 for a $13,467.00 increase. The Council made the decision to renew with ICAP as the increase is being seen across the board. 

Motion by Henning with a second by Galey to approve renewing with ICAP insurance in the amount of $53,392.00. Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  Motion Carried.

Motion by Bangasser with a second by Heuer to Approve Resolution #24-03.1 – Resolution approving pay app #6 from Boomerang in the amount of $118,237.00 Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  Motion Carried.

Motion by Henning with a second by Stirling to approve Resolution #24-03.2 – Resolution approving to pay an additional $11,000 to Boomerang for pay app #5 due to a retainage fee difference. This is making the grand total of pay app #5 $192,560.97. Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  Motion Carried.

Old Business:
The action to decide on the economic development plan for local small businesses was tabled until the next meeting on March 25th, when the City Attorney will be here. 

Council member Karen Galey presented a couple of different options for a new Welcome sign for the City of Allison. The first option was like a billboard on posts that will have signage on both sides. The quote for this came to $6,000 - $7,000 and would last 15 – 20 years. The second option presented was a stone monument sign that would last 20 – 25 years and would cost $10,000 - $11,000. The Council asked the City Clerk to reach out to Jeff Kolb to see if there are any grants that could be applied for to help with the cost of the sign. Further discussion will take place on this at the next meeting. 

The action to discuss housing development was tabled. 

The action to discuss street repairs was tabled as Public Works is waiting for quotes to come back. 

The Council discussed water meters further at the meeting. The council decided that they would like a water audit to take place before a decision is made on new water meters. 

Adjournment:
Motion by Bangasser with a second by Stirling to adjourn at 7:10 p.m.  Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  
Motion carried.


____________________________
Scot Henrichs – Mayor 


________________________
Attest:  Alexis Wiegmann – City Clerk
